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A VIEW FROM THE CHAIR 
Greetings once again Arkansas Lions!  As we have made our way thru the 

first quarter of this 2014-2015 LION Year, I would like to you to take a  

moment & look forward into the future with me.  I would like you to  

challenge yourself and let’s see if you are willing to SERVE in a new  

leadership role, at some level, either in your Club,  

your Zone, your District or the State. 

 

You are a rare person! You have chosen the path of serving through Lions.  

So many people see the needs of the world and do nothing.  You were 

asked to serve and you accepted. You did an increasingly rare thing.  You 

joined Lions and took the oath to make the world a better place. 

  

Lions make a difference in the world every day.  We provide everything 

from life changing camps, eye screening and diabetes education to life  

sustaining food, water and shelter. All of these important service projects 

can only succeed if there is one special type of Lion;  

The Lion who is willing to serve as a leader. 

 

Our most worthwhile and important projects only happen because one  

Lion agreed, that one time, to serve as the leader.  One Lion decided  

something needed to be done and they did it.  They saw a need  

and took action.  They showed true leadership. 

 
Leadership is not about the title you hold.  It is about the action you take.  

It is about helping our Clubs meet the needs of the community.  It is  

about growing Lions’ opportunities to serve.   Plain and simple,  

Increasing the number of Lions choosing to serve as leaders will  

allow us to increase our service projects. 

 

Your decision to join a Lions Club shows that there is a leader within you.  

Most people never hear the call to action.  You listened and chose  

the path of service.  Now it is time to listen again and  

consider taking a more active leadership role in Lions. 

 

Leaders are not born.  Leaders are developed through experience and  

training.  LCI’s Global Leadership Teams (GLT) have been established in 

each district to help identify and guide leaders, through the myriad of op-

portunities. Through Lions you have the opportunity to learn and  

grow your skills, in a vast variety of pathways & resources. 

  

 



 

“Lions” provides training and support to assist you on your path.  In-person workshops, mentors, and 

online training are all available to you.  Lions training will help you increase your skills in communica-

tions, project management, conflict resolution, running meetings and so much more. You can select 

the training that best meets your needs, at level you are looking to serve. 
 

Your level of service, as a leader, can be coordinating a one-time food drive at a Club meeting or  

implementing a 5 year District-wide membership growth plan as Governor.    

 

Your service as a leader is up to you.  Roles are not exclusive and Lions can serve on multiple paths.  

As one experienced Lion Leader told me, you can bait a hook at a fishing derby while at the same 

time shaking hands with the other contestants…..just remember to put the can of worms down. 
  

Serving as a leader is not a job for a select few.  It is an opportunity open to all who serve the  

Lionistic mission.  Don’t wait to be called, find a project you are passionate about and lead!   

Leadership is about the action you take.  So step up Lions!  Listen to the leader within you & choose 

to serve.   Choose a leadership path & choose to make a difference in the world.  As I always say, “If 

It’s Meant To Be, It’s Up To Me.”  We will be anxious to see who will take that next step…   

 

“The difference between a successful leader and others is not a lack of strength, not a lack of knowledge, 

but rather a lack in will.” Vince Lombardi (Hall of Fame NFL Coach) 

 

It’s A Great Day To Be A LION!!!! 

 

MD 7 LIONS ALERT 

A Lions Club International Foundation (LCIF) grant was received in August  

to help fund the Lions Alert Program in MD 7.   

A 12x6 box trailer has been purchased and stocked with comfort kits and emergency relief supplies.   

When a disaster occurs, the trailer will be taken to the disaster site and the comfort kits will be  

given to persons affected by the disaster. This will be an ongoing program in Arkansas.   

The trailer will be restocked with emergency grants from LCIF or from an  

Arkansas Lions emergency fund which has been set up.   

On 17 September, Lions from the Alma and Van Buren Lions clubs packed comfort kits  
for adults, children and infants at the Alma Boys and girls club in Alma. 

These kits were used to stock the trailer, so it is now available for immediate use. 



 

News story about new Lions Alert Trailer 

(Plays on You Tube) 

http://youtu.be/9zeMUpL09gw 

 



 

Dates for District Conventions and MD meetings  
 

October 17-18 -  District 7-I  Convention in Conway 
 

October 31-Nov 1 -   District 7-L Convention in Hot Springs 
 

November 21-22  - District 7-N Convention in Carlisle 
 

February 6-7- MD 7 Midwinter Forum  in Hope  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Be part of a new national initiative by U.S. Lions clubs to  

protect the vision of America’s children. 
  

Lions KidSight USA is a national coalition that brings together  
Lions programs that screen children from 6 months to 6 years of age.  

Our mission is to ensure that children receive proper vision screenings  
and follow-up care when needed. No one works harder than Lions  

to save sight, but we can help even more children when we work together. 
  

Our children need us. According to educational experts,  
80% of learning is visual.  

So if a child can’t see well, he can’t learn well. And vision problems  
that go undetected by the age of 7 can become permanent. 

  
You can change a life by becoming a vision screener. With just minutes of training, 

any Lion can screen the vision of a child. Just push a few buttons and the screening 
devices used in KidSight USA do all the work for you. Every child deserves  

to see the world clearly. And they can with your support. 
  

Start Planning Your Vision Screening Program Today.  
Visit the KidSight USA website to learn more about becoming a vision screener  

and download the flyer so you can share it with your club today. 
 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183579279&sid=53450244&m=6873544&u=LIONSPROD&j=22123141&s=http://www.e-district.org/sites/kidsightusa
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183579279&sid=53450245&m=6873544&u=LIONSPROD&j=22123141&s=http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/common/pdfs/kidsight-usa-flyer.pdf


 



 



Friday, October 31, 7L District Social  

starting at 7:00 pm at the Clarion Hotel in Hot Springs.  

This is a must attend, Freaky Friday Bash. Come join the fun.  

Contact Joanne Blos for details. 

 

Saturday, November 1, 7L District Convention  

starting at 9:00am at the Clarion Hotel in Hot Springs. All clubs should be represented  

at this important district event.  

Contact Bill Hankins (bfh@district7o.com) event chairperson for details. 



 



 



 



 


